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Tuesday 6™ July 2021

Annual School Report

Dear Parents/Carers,

On 9™ July 2021 you will receive your child’s annual school report.

This report is designed to provide you with a rounded picture of your child at school as well
as up-to-date teacher assessment on all areas of the curriculum.

In the report we will tell you whether your child is at the expected level for the year group
they are in, across all areas of the curriculum.

Over the past 18 months, children all over the country, have had disruption to their learning
and as a result children have lost learning time. In school we are doing everything we can to
help children make up for this but it will take time for children to make up for the lost time.
As a result, you may find that your child isn’t at the expected standard for their age.

Please note that many children this year are working below the expected standard.

Reception
Children will be assessed across all 17 areas of the framework as either:

- Emerging (working below the year group expectations)
- Expected (working where they should be)

Years 110 6
For English and maths the children will be assessed as either:
- Working below (working below the current year group expectations)
- Towards (working within the year group but not on track)
- At the expected standard (working where they should be)
- Greater depth within the standard (working beyond the expected standard)

For the wider curriculum the children will be assessed as either:
- Working below
- At the expected standard
- Greater depth within the standard

As a school we have been working very hard to ensure that all children close any gaps they
have in their learning and this will continue to be a priority next academic year.

Your children have been amazing over the past 18 months.

They have shown resilience, courage and adaptability. Every single child should be very
proud of their achievements this year and know that they have worked hard and been
successful.
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If you have any questions about your child’s annual school report, please speak to your
child’s class teacher or a member of the senior leadership team.

Kind regards,
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Gemma Vincent
Associate Headteacher
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